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RECOMMENDATIONS


									


MTA staff recommends that the MTA Board of Directors adopt a support position on AB 2751.





PROVISIONS





This bill would:


Require the Department of Transportation, in consultation with the Air Resources Board, the Integrated Waste Management Board and the Department of Food and Agriculture, to complete a demonstration project, as specified, to evaluate the feasibility of using rice straw for sound wall construction for highway applications by January 1, 2005;


Be subject to the availability of funds in the Budget Act of 2002; and, 


Require the department to actively solicit funds from other federal, state and private sources with the goal of initially supplementing and eventually completely supplanting the appropriation from the General Fund.





IMPACT ANALYSIS





AB 2751, as introduced by Assembly Member Pavley, would provide for alternative materials to be used in soundwall construction.  Using rice straw would not only cut costs and construction time, it would also put the State in compliance with the Connelly-Areias-Chandler Rice Straw Burning Reduction Act of 1991.





Existing means of building soundwalls are costly to the State of California.  It is estimated that the construction costs for all soundwalls range from $1 million to $2.4 million per mile.  Although the statewide average cost is approximately $1.5 million per mile, costs are somewhat higher in Los Angeles and other metropolitan areas.





�
Most soundwall projects require between six months to a year for construction, with the average project taking between nine months and one year.  The average project is one mile long, however, projects range from as short as 500 feet to more than three miles in length.





The Connelly-Areias-Chandler Rice Straw Burning Reduction Act of 1991, has a statutory requirement that the state achieve diversion of not less than 50 percent of rice straw produced toward off-field uses by the year 2000.  As of June 2001, only 2 percent of the available rice straw was used off-field.  In September 2001, the Rice Straw Burning Reduction Act restricted rice straw burning for disease control purposes only and limited rice straw burning to 25 percent of individual planted acres, subject to a maximum annual allocation of 125,000 acres.  In 2000 alone, there were approximately 521,000 acres of rice planted in the Sacramento Valley, which could have yielded a potential of 1.17 million tons of rice straw.





Preliminary research has found at least six companies in California that are developing rice straw soundwalls.  The average cost associated with building panels is $100-$125 per square meter.  The rice straw is encased in a concrete barrier with gunite-type material and, therefore, poses no threat to fire.  A 150 foot wall built with conventional materials can cost between $17,000-$21,000, which does not include foundation and support system costs.





AB 2751 will further explore cost and time reductions and the feasibility of rice straw soundwall construction.





AB 2751 has support from the agricultural, farming, labor and environmental industries.  Staff, therefore, recommends a support position on AB 2751.  There is no known opposition to this bill.
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